Box 1206

344 - 2nd Street North
Beausejour, MB ROE 0CO
Ph 204.268.6500
SCHOOL DIVISION Toll Free 866.444.5559

August 27, 2024

Honourable Nello Altomare

Minister of Education and Early Childhood Learning
168 Legislative Building

450 Broadway

Winnipeg, MB

R3C 0v8

Dear Honourable Nello Altomare,

Sunrise School Division would like to request approval to deviate from the 10-day limit for in-service days
as specified in the provisions of the School Days, Hours and Vacations Regulations. The request would
be for the six Hutterite Schools within our Division.

As | am sure your office is aware there are religious holidays that are recognized by our colonies. For the
2024-2025 school year, these days would include:

Epiphany — January 6, 2025

An additional day at Easter — April 22, 2025
Ascension Day — May 29, 2025

Pentecost — June 9 & 10, 2025

The request is to allow our six Hutterite Colony Schools to be granted the above 5 non-instructional days
in addition to the 10 days allowed by the Regulation.

When considering the operational needs of all our division’s schools, we are unable to align these days
with the Sunrise School Division calendar. There is a sixth religious holiday recognized by the colonies,
April 21, 2025 (Easter Monday), that operationally we were able to align with the 10-day limit of our
divisional calendar.

Sincerely,

Tre\or Reid
Superintendent/CEO

cc Board of Trustees

www.sunrisesd.ca



